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ITEM 1.  DESCRIPTION OF REGISTRANT'S SECURITIES TO BE REGISTERED.

     A description of the 8.05% Series C Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock,
liquidation preference $25.00 per share, which are to be registered under this
registration statement, is contained under the caption "Description of Series C
Preferred Stock" in the Prospectus Supplement, dated October 20, 2005, to the
Prospectus, dated November 3, 2003, constituting a part of the registration
statement on Form S-3 (File No. 333-109597) of Newcastle Investment Corp., filed
with the Securities and Exchange Commission under the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended. This description and the related information contained under the
caption "Description of Capital Stock -- Preferred Stock" in the Prospectus,
dated November 3, 2003, are incorporated by reference into this registration
statement, and any description included in a form of prospectus supplement
subsequently filed by Newcastle Investment Corp. under Rule 424(b) under the
Securities Act relating to the 8.05% Series C Cumulative Redeemable Preferred
Stock will be deemed to be incorporated by reference into this registration
statement.

ITEM 2. EXHIBITS.

3.1   Article Supplementary defining the rights of holders of the 8.05% Series C
      Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock.

4.1   Form of Certificate for 8.05% Series C Cumulative Redeemable Preferred
      Stock.
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                                                                     Exhibit 3.1

                           NEWCASTLE INVESTMENT CORP.

                             ARTICLES SUPPLEMENTARY

         Newcastle Investment Corp., a Maryland corporation (the "Corporation"),
hereby certifies to the State Department of Assessments and Taxation of Maryland
that:

                  FIRST: Under a power contained in Section 6.3 of the charter
of the Corporation (the "Charter"), the Board of Directors of the Corporation
(the "Board of Directors"), by resolution duly adopted at a meeting duly called
and held on October 13, 2005 (the "Board Resolutions"), and the Pricing
Committee of the Board of Directors established by the Board Resolutions, by
resolution at a meeting duly called and held on October 13, 2005, classified and
designated 1,800,000 shares (the "Shares") of Preferred Stock (as defined in the
Charter) as shares of 8.05% Series C Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock, with
the preferences, conversions and other rights, voting powers, restrictions,
limitations as to dividends and other distributions, qualifications and terms
and conditions of redemption of shares of stock as follows and provided for the
issuance thereof. Upon any restatement of the Charter, Sections 1 through 12 of
this Article FIRST shall become part of Article VI of the Charter, with such
changes in enumeration as are necessary to complete such restatement.

                  (1) Designation and Number. A series of shares of Preferred
Stock, designated as the "8.05% Series C Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock"
(the "Series C Preferred Stock"), is hereby established. The number of shares of
Series C Preferred Stock shall be 1,800,000. The par value of Series C Preferred
Stock shall be $.01 per share.

                  (2) Rank. The Series C Preferred Stock will, with respect to
distribution rights and rights upon liquidation, dissolution or winding up of
the Corporation, rank (a) senior to all classes or series of Common Stock (as
defined in the Charter), and to all equity securities the terms of which provide
that such equity securities shall rank junior to the Series C Preferred Stock;
(b) on a parity with the 9.75% Series B Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock of
the Corporation and all other equity securities issued by the Corporation other
than those referred to in clauses (a) and (c); and (c) junior to all equity
securities issued by the Corporation the terms of which specifically provide
that such equity securities rank senior to the Series C Preferred Stock. The
term "equity securities" shall not include convertible debt securities.

                  (3) Distributions.

                           (a) Holders of Series C Preferred Stock shall be
entitled to receive, when and as authorized by the Board of Directors, out of
legally available funds, cumulative preferential cash distributions at the rate
of 8.05% of the liquidation preference per annum (which is equivalent to a fixed
annual amount of $2.0125 per share of Series C Preferred Stock); provided,
however, that during any period of time that both (i) the Series C Preferred
Stock is not listed on the New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE") or the American
Stock Exchange ("AMEX"), or quoted on the NASDAQ Stock Market ("NASDAQ"), and
(ii) the Corporation is not subject to the reporting requirements of Section 13
or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange
Act"), and any shares of Series C Preferred Stock are outstanding, the holders
of Series C Preferred Stock shall be entitled to receive, when and as authorized
by the

Board of Directors, out of legally available funds, cumulative preferential cash
distributions at the rate of 9.05% per year of the liquidation preference (which
is equivalent to a fixed annual amount of $2.2625 per year per share)(the
"Special Distribution"). Such distributions shall accrue and cumulate from the
date of original issuance (October 25, 2005) or, with respect to the Special
Distribution, if applicable, from the date following the date on which both (i)
the Series C Preferred Stock ceases to be listed on the NYSE or the AMEX or
quoted on NASDAQ and (ii) the Corporation ceases to be subject to the reporting
requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, and shall be payable
quarterly in arrears on January 31, April 30, July 31 and October 31 of each
year or, if not a business day, the next succeeding business day, commencing
January 31, 2006 (each a "Distribution Payment Date"). The Special Distribution,
if applicable, shall cease to accrue on the date following the earlier of (i)
the listing of the Series C Preferred Stock on the NYSE or the AMEX or its
quotation on NASDAQ or (ii) the Corporation becoming subject to the reporting
requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act. Any distribution
payable on the Series C Preferred Stock for any partial distribution period
shall be prorated and computed on the basis of a 360-day year consisting of
twelve 30-day months. Distributions shall be payable to holders of record as
they appear in the stock records of the Corporation at the close of business on
the applicable distribution record date, which shall be the first day of the
calendar month in which the applicable Distribution Payment Date falls or such
other date designated by the Board of Directors for the payment of distributions



that is not more than 30 nor less than 10 calendar days immediately preceding
such Distribution Payment Date (each, a "Distribution Record Date").

                           (b) Notwithstanding anything to the contrary
contained herein, distributions on the Series C Preferred Stock shall accrue and
cumulate whether or not the Corporation has earnings, whether or not there are
funds legally available for the payment of such distributions and whether or not
such distributions are authorized by the Board of Directors. Accumulated but
unpaid distributions on the Series C Preferred Stock shall cumulate as of the
Distribution Payment Date on which they first become payable or on the date of
redemption, as the case may be. No interest shall be payable in respect of any
distribution on the Series C Preferred Stock that may be in arrears.

                           (c) Except as provided in the following sentence, if
any Series C Preferred Stock are outstanding, no distributions, other than
distributions in kind of the Corporation's Common Stock or other shares of the
Corporation's equity securities ranking junior to the Series C Preferred Stock
as to distributions and upon liquidation, may be authorized or paid or set apart
for payment, and no other distribution may be authorized or made upon, the
Corporation's Common Stock or any other shares of equity securities of the
Corporation of any other class or series ranking, as to distributions and upon
liquidation, on a parity with or junior to the Series C Preferred Stock unless
full cumulative distributions have been or contemporaneously are authorized and
paid or authorized and a sum sufficient set apart for such payment on the Series
C Preferred Stock for all past distribution periods and the then current
distribution period. When distributions are not paid in full (or a sum
sufficient for such full payment is not so set apart) upon the Series C
Preferred Stock and all other equity securities ranking on a parity, as to
distributions, with the Series C Preferred Stock, all distributions authorized
upon the Series C Preferred Stock and any other equity securities ranking on a
parity, as to distributions, with the Series C Preferred Stock shall be
authorized pro rata so that the amount of distributions authorized per share of
Series C Preferred Stock and each such other
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equity security shall in all cases bear to each other the same ratio that
accumulated distributions per share of Series C Preferred Stock and such other
equity security (which shall not include any accumulation in respect of unpaid
distributions for prior distribution periods if such other equity securities do
not have a cumulative distribution) bear to each other. No interest, or sum of
money in lieu of interest, shall be payable in respect of any distribution
payment or payments on Series C Preferred Stock which may be in arrears.

                           (d) Except as provided in clause (c), unless full
cumulative distributions on the Series C Preferred Stock have been or
contemporaneously are authorized and paid or authorized and a sum sufficient is
set apart for payment for all past distribution periods and the then current
distribution period, no Common Stock or any other shares of equity securities of
the Corporation ranking junior to or on a parity with the Series C Preferred
Stock as to distributions or upon liquidation shall be redeemed, purchased or
otherwise acquired for any consideration (or any monies be paid to or made
available for a sinking fund for the redemption of any such shares) by the
Corporation (except by conversion into or exchange for Common Stock or other
shares of equity securities of the Corporation ranking junior to the Series C
Preferred Stock as to distributions and amounts upon liquidation).

                           (e) Holders of Series C Preferred Stock shall not be
entitled to any distribution, whether payable in cash, property or shares, in
excess of full cumulative distributions on the Series C Preferred Stock as
described above. Any distribution payment made on the Series C Preferred Stock
shall first be credited against the earliest accumulated but unpaid distribution
due with respect to the Series C Preferred Stock which remains payable.

                  (4) Liquidation Preference.

                           (a) In the event of any voluntary or involuntary
liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the Corporation (referred to herein
sometimes as a "liquidation"), the holders of Series C Preferred Stock then
outstanding shall be entitled to receive out of the assets of the Corporation
available for distribution to stockholders (after payment or provision for
payment of all debts and other liabilities of the Corporation) a liquidation
preference of $25.00 per share, plus any accumulated and unpaid distributions to
the date of payment, whether or not authorized, before any distribution of
assets is made to holders of Common Stock and any other shares of equity
securities of the Corporation that rank junior to the Series C Preferred Stock
as to liquidation rights.

                           (b) If, upon any such voluntary or involuntary
liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the Corporation, the assets of the
Corporation are insufficient to make full payment to holders of the Series C
Preferred Stock and any shares of other classes or series of equity securities
of the Corporation ranking on a parity with the Series C Preferred Stock as to



liquidation rights, then the holders of the Series C Preferred Stock and all
other such classes or series of equity securities ranking on a parity with the
Series C Preferred Stock as to liquidation rights shall share ratably in any
distribution of assets in proportion to the full liquidating distributions to
which they would otherwise be respectively entitled.

                           (c) Written notice of any such liquidation,
dissolution or winding up of the Corporation, stating the payment date or dates
when, and the place or places where, the
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amounts distributable in such circumstances shall be payable, shall be given by
first class mail, postage pre-paid, not less than 30 nor more than 60 calendar
days immediately preceding the payment date stated therein, to each record
holder of the Series C Preferred Stock at the respective addresses of such
holders as the same shall appear on the share transfer records of the
Corporation.

                           (d) After payment of the full amount of the
liquidating distributions to which they are entitled, the holders of Series C
Preferred Stock shall have no right or claim to any of the remaining assets of
the Corporation.

                           (e) None of a consolidation or merger of the
Corporation with or into another entity, the merger of another entity with or
into the Corporation, a statutory share exchange by the Corporation or a sale,
lease, transfer or conveyance of all or substantially all of the Corporation's
property or business shall be considered a liquidation, dissolution or winding
up of the Corporation.

                           (f) In determining whether a distribution (other than
upon voluntary or involuntary dissolution) by dividend, redemption or other
acquisition of shares of the Corporation or otherwise is permitted under
Maryland law, amounts that would be needed, if the Corporation were to be
dissolved at the time of the distribution, to satisfy the preferential rights
upon dissolution of the holders of Series C Preferred Stock will not be added to
the Corporation's total liabilities.

                   (5) Redemption.

                           (a) Except as set forth in this Section 5(a) and in
Section 5(c), the Series C Preferred Stock is not redeemable prior to October
25, 2010.

                           (i) To ensure that the Corporation remains qualified
as a real estate investment trust ("REIT") for United States federal income tax
purposes, however, the Series C Preferred Stock shall be subject to the
provisions of Article VII of the Charter pursuant to which Series C Preferred
Stock owned by a stockholder in excess of the Aggregate Stock Ownership Limit
(as defined in Article VII of the Charter) shall automatically be transferred to
a Trust for the benefit of a Charitable Beneficiary (as "Trust" and "Charitable
Beneficiary" are each defined in Article VII of the Charter) and the Corporation
shall have the right to purchase, or to designate the purchaser of, such shares,
as provided in Article VII of the Charter.

                           (ii) In addition, no Person shall Beneficially Own or
Constructively Own (as "Person", "Beneficially Own" and "Constructively Own" are
all defined in Article VII of the Charter) in excess of 25 percent of the
outstanding shares of Series C Preferred Stock (the "Series C Ownership Limit"),
except in accordance with an exemption from the Series C Ownership Limit granted
by the Board of Directors or otherwise in accordance with Article VII of the
Charter, with Article VII of the Charter applied as if references therein to the
Aggregate Stock Ownership Limit also include applicable references to the Series
C Ownership Limit.

                           (iii) To the extent that any Person is granted an
exemption from the Aggregate Stock Ownership Limit, such Person shall
nevertheless remain subject to the Series C
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Ownership Limit except to the extent that such Person is also expressly granted
an exemption from the Series C Ownership Limit by the Board of Directors, in
which case such Person shall be a "Series C Excepted Holder", and any higher
limit established for such Person shall be a "Series C Excepted Holder Limit",
with the terms "Series C Excepted Holder" and "Series C Excepted Holder Limit"
interpreted in a manner corresponding to the terms "Excepted Holder", and
"Excepted Holder Limit", respectively, in Article VII of the Charter. The
preceding sentence shall apply to any Person for whom an exemption from the
Aggregate Stock Ownership Limit is granted, without regard to whether it is



granted prior or subsequent to the effectiveness of these Articles
Supplementary.

                           (iv) If at any time both (i) the Series C Preferred
Stock ceases to be listed on the NYSE or the AMEX, or quoted on the NASDAQ, and
(ii) the Corporation ceases to be subject to the reporting requirements of
Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, and any shares of Series C Preferred
Stock are outstanding, the Corporation, at its option, upon giving notice as
provided below, may redeem the Series C Preferred Stock, in whole but not in
part, within 90 days of the date upon which both the Series C Preferred Stock so
ceases to be listed and the Corporation so ceases to be subject to the reporting
requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, for cash at a
redemption price of $25.00 per share, plus accumulated and unpaid distributions,
if any, to the redemption date, whether or not authorized (the "Special
Redemption Right").

                           (v) On or after October 25, 2010 the Corporation, at
its option, upon giving notice as provided below, may redeem the Series C
Preferred Stock, in whole or from time to time in part, for cash, at a
redemption price of $25.00 per share, plus all accumulated and unpaid
distributions on such Series C Preferred Stock to the date of redemption,
whether or not authorized (the "Regular Redemption Right").

                           (b) If fewer than all of the outstanding shares of
Series C Preferred Stock are to be redeemed pursuant to the Regular Redemption
Right, the shares to be redeemed shall be selected pro rata (as nearly as
practicable without creating fractional shares) or by lot or in such other
equitable method prescribed by the Board of Directors. If such redemption is to
be by lot and, as a result of such redemption, any holder of Series C Preferred
Stock would become a holder of a number of Series C Preferred Stock in excess of
the Aggregate Stock Ownership Limit because such holder's shares of Series C
Preferred Stock were not redeemed, or were only redeemed in part, then, except
as otherwise provided in the Charter, the Corporation shall redeem the requisite
number of shares of Series C Preferred Stock of such holder such that no holder
will hold in excess of the Aggregate Stock Ownership Limit subsequent to such
redemption.

                           (c) Notwithstanding anything to the contrary
contained herein, unless full cumulative distributions on all shares of Series C
Preferred Stock have been or contemporaneously are authorized and paid or
authorized and a sum sufficient set apart for payment for all past distribution
periods and the then current distribution period, no shares of Series C
Preferred Stock shall be redeemed pursuant to the Regular Redemption Right
unless all outstanding shares of Series C Preferred Stock are simultaneously
redeemed. In addition, unless full cumulative distributions on all shares of
Series C Preferred Stock have been or contemporaneously are authorized and paid
or authorized and a sum sufficient set apart for
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payment for all past distribution periods and the then current distribution
period, the Corporation shall not purchase or otherwise acquire directly or
indirectly any shares of Series C Preferred Stock or any other shares of equity
securities of the Corporation ranking junior to or on a parity with the Series C
Preferred Stock as to distributions or upon liquidation (except by conversion
into or exchange for shares of equity securities of the Corporation ranking
junior to the Series C Preferred Stock as to distributions and upon
liquidation). The restrictions in this Section 5 on redemptions, purchases and
other acquisitions shall not prevent the redemption, purchase or acquisition by
the Corporation of Preferred Stock of any series pursuant to Article VII of the
Charter or Section 5(a) hereof, or otherwise in order to ensure that the
Corporation remains qualified as a REIT for United States federal income tax
purposes, or the purchase or acquisition of Series C Preferred Stock pursuant to
a purchase or exchange offer made on the same terms to all holders of the Series
C Preferred Stock.

                           (d) Immediately prior to any redemption of shares of
Series C Preferred Stock, the Corporation shall pay, in cash, any accumulated
and unpaid distributions to the redemption date, whether or not authorized,
unless a redemption date falls after a Distribution Record Date and prior to the
corresponding Distribution Payment Date, in which case each holder of Series C
Preferred Stock at the close of business on such Distribution Record Date shall
be entitled to the distribution payable on such shares on the corresponding
Distribution Payment Date notwithstanding the redemption of such shares before
the Distribution Payment Date. Except as provided in the previous sentence, the
Corporation shall make no payment or allowance for unpaid distributions, whether
or not in arrears, on Series C Preferred Stock for which a notice of redemption
has been given.

                           (e) The following provisions set forth the procedures
for redemption pursuant to the Regular Redemption Right.

                                    (i) Notice of redemption will be mailed by



                           the Corporation, postage prepaid, no less than 30 nor
                           more than 60 calendar days immediately preceding the
                           redemption date, addressed to the respective holders
                           of record of the Series C Preferred Stock to be
                           redeemed at their respective addresses as they appear
                           on the stock transfer records of the Corporation. No
                           failure to give such notice or any defect thereto or
                           in the mailing thereof shall affect the validity of
                           the proceedings for the redemption of any Series C
                           Preferred Stock except as to the holder to whom
                           notice was defective or not given.

                                    (ii) In addition to any information required
                           by law or by the applicable rules of any exchange
                           upon which the Series C Preferred Stock may be listed
                           or admitted to trading, each notice shall state: (A)
                           the redemption date; (B) the redemption price; (C)
                           the number of Series C Preferred Stock to be
                           redeemed; (D) the place or places where the holders
                           of Series C Preferred Stock may surrender
                           certificates for payment of the redemption price; and
                           (E) that distributions on the Series C Preferred
                           Stock to be redeemed will cease to accumulate on the
                           redemption date. If less than all of the Series C
                           Preferred Stock held by any holder are to be
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                           redeemed, the notice mailed to each holder shall also
                           specify the number of Series C Preferred Stock held
                           by such holder to be redeemed.

                                    (iii) On or after the redemption date, each
                           holder of Series C Preferred Stock to be redeemed
                           shall present and surrender the certificates
                           representing his Series C Preferred Stock to the
                           Corporation at the place designated in the notice of
                           redemption and thereupon the redemption price of such
                           shares (including all accumulated and unpaid
                           distributions up to the redemption date) shall be
                           paid to or on the order of the person whose name
                           appears on such certificate representing Series C
                           Preferred Stock as the owner thereof and each
                           surrendered certificate shall be canceled. If fewer
                           than all the shares represented by any such
                           certificate representing Series C Preferred Stock are
                           to be redeemed, a new certificate shall be issued
                           representing the unredeemed shares.

                                    (iv) From and after the redemption date
                           (unless the Corporation defaults in payment of the
                           redemption price), all distributions on the Series C
                           Preferred Stock designated for redemption and all
                           rights of the holders thereof, except the right to
                           receive the redemption price thereof and all
                           accumulated and unpaid distributions up to the
                           redemption date, shall terminate with respect to such
                           shares and such shares shall not thereafter be
                           transferred (except with the consent of the
                           Corporation) on the Corporation's stock transfer
                           records, and such shares shall not be deemed to be
                           outstanding for any purpose whatsoever. At its
                           election, the Corporation, prior to a redemption
                           date, may irrevocably deposit the redemption price
                           (including accumulated and unpaid distributions to
                           the redemption date) of the Series C Preferred Stock
                           so called for redemption in trust for the holders
                           thereof with a bank or trust company, in which case
                           the redemption notice to holders of the Series C
                           Preferred Stock to be redeemed shall (A) state the
                           date of such deposit, (B) specify the office of such
                           bank or trust company as the place of payment of the
                           redemption price and (C) require such holders to
                           surrender the certificates representing such shares
                           at such place on or about the date fixed in such
                           redemption notice (which may not be later than the
                           redemption date) against payment of the redemption
                           price (including all accumulated and unpaid
                           distributions to the redemption date). Any monies so
                           deposited which remain unclaimed by the holders of
                           the Series C Preferred Stock at the end of two years
                           after the redemption date shall be returned by such
                           bank or trust company to the Corporation.



                           (f) The following provisions set forth the procedures
for redemption pursuant to the Special Redemption Right.

                                    (i) Notice of redemption will be mailed by
                           the Corporation, postage prepaid, no less than 30 nor
                           more than 60 calendar days immediately preceding the
                           redemption date, addressed to the respective holders
                           of record of the Series C Preferred Stock at their
                           respective
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                           addresses as they appear on the stock transfer
                           records of the Corporation. No failure to give such
                           notice or any defect thereto or in the mailing
                           thereof shall affect the validity of the proceedings
                           for the redemption of the Series C Preferred Stock
                           except as to the holder to whom notice was defective
                           or not given.

                                    (ii) In addition to any information required
                           by law, each notice shall state: (A) the redemption
                           date; (B) the redemption price; (C) the place or
                           places where the holders of Series C Preferred Stock
                           may surrender certificates for payment of the
                           redemption price; and (D) that distributions on the
                           Series C Preferred Stock will cease to accumulate on
                           the redemption date.

                                    (iii) On or after the redemption date, each
                           holder of Series C Preferred Stock shall present and
                           surrender the certificates representing his Series C
                           Preferred Stock to the Corporation at the place
                           designated in the notice of redemption and thereupon
                           the redemption price of such shares (including all
                           accumulated and unpaid distributions up to the
                           redemption date) shall be paid to or on the order of
                           the person whose name appears on such certificate
                           representing Series C Preferred Stock as the owner
                           thereof and each surrendered certificate shall be
                           canceled.

                                    (iv) From and after the redemption date
                           (unless the Corporation defaults in payment of the
                           redemption price), all distributions on the Series C
                           Preferred Stock and all rights of the holders
                           thereof, except the right to receive the redemption
                           price thereof and all accumulated and unpaid
                           distributions up to the redemption date, shall
                           terminate with respect to such shares and such shares
                           shall not thereafter be transferred (except with the
                           consent of the Corporation) on the Corporation's
                           stock transfer records, and such shares shall not be
                           deemed to be outstanding for any purpose whatsoever.
                           At its election, the Corporation, prior to the
                           redemption date, may irrevocably deposit the
                           redemption price (including accumulated and unpaid
                           distributions to the redemption date) of the Series C
                           Preferred Stock so called for redemption in trust for
                           the holders thereof with a bank or trust company, in
                           which case the redemption notice to holders of the
                           Series C Preferred Stock shall (A) state the date of
                           such deposit, (B) specify the office of such bank or
                           trust company as the place of payment of the
                           redemption price and (C) require such holders to
                           surrender the certificates representing such shares
                           at such place on or about the date fixed in such
                           redemption notice (which may not be later than the
                           redemption date) against payment of the redemption
                           price (including all accumulated and unpaid
                           distributions to the redemption date). Any monies so
                           deposited which remain unclaimed by the holders of
                           the Series C Preferred Stock at the end of two years
                           after the redemption date shall be returned by such
                           bank or trust company to the Corporation.
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                           (g) Any Series C Preferred Stock that shall at any
time have been redeemed shall, after such redemption, have the status of



authorized but unissued Preferred Stock, without designation as to series until
such shares are once more designated as part of a particular series by the Board
of Directors.

         (6) Voting Rights.

                  (a) Holders of the Series C Preferred Stock shall not have any
voting rights, except as set forth below.

                  (b) Whenever distributions on the Series C Preferred Stock are
in arrears for six or more quarterly periods (whether or not consecutive) (a
"Preferred Distribution Default"), the holders of Series C Preferred Stock
(voting together as a single class with all other equity securities of the
Corporation (including the Corporation's 9.75% Series B Cumulative Redeemable
Preferred Stock), as applicable, upon which like voting rights have been
conferred and are exercisable ("Parity Preferred Stock")) shall be entitled to
elect a total of two additional directors to the Corporation's Board of
Directors (the "Preferred Stock Directors") at a special meeting called by the
holders of record of at least 20% of the outstanding shares of Series C
Preferred Stock (unless the request is received less than 90 calendar days
before the date fixed for the next annual or special meeting of stockholders)
or, if the request for a special meeting is received by the Corporation less
than 90 calendar days before the date fixed for the next annual or special
meeting of stockholders, at the next annual meeting of stockholders, and at each
subsequent annual meeting until all distributions accumulated on the Series C
Preferred Stock for the past distribution periods and the then current
distribution period shall have been fully paid or authorized and a sum
sufficient for the payment thereof set aside for payment.

                  (c) If and when all accumulated distributions and the
distribution for the then current distribution period on the Series C Preferred
Stock shall have been paid in full or authorized and a sum sufficient for the
payment thereof set aside for payment in full, the holders of Series C Preferred
Stock shall be divested of the voting rights set forth in clause (b) above
(subject to revesting in the event of each and every Preferred Distribution
Default) and, if all accumulated distributions and the distribution for the then
current distribution period have been paid in full or authorized by the Board of
Directors and set aside for payment in full on all other series of Parity
Preferred Stock upon which like voting rights have been conferred and are
exercisable, the term of office of each Preferred Stock Director so elected
shall terminate. Any Preferred Stock Director may be removed at any time with or
without cause by the vote of, and shall not be removed otherwise than by the
vote of, the holders of a majority of the outstanding Series C Preferred Stock
when they have the voting rights set forth in clause (b) above and all other
series of Parity Preferred Stock (voting as a single class). So long as a
Preferred Distribution Default shall continue, any vacancy in the office of a
Preferred Stock Director may be filled by written consent of the Preferred Stock
Director remaining in office, or if none remains in office, by a vote of the
holders of a majority of the outstanding Series C Preferred Stock when they have
the voting rights set forth in clause (b) above and all other series of Parity
Preferred Stock (voting as a single class). The Preferred Stock Directors shall
each be entitled to one vote per director on any matter.
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                  (d) So long as any Series C Preferred Stock remain
outstanding, the Corporation shall not, without the affirmative vote of the
holders of at least two-thirds of the Series C Preferred Stock outstanding at
the time, given in person or by proxy, either in writing or at a meeting (such
series voting separately as a class), (i) authorize, create or increase the
authorized or issued amount of any class or series of equity securities ranking
senior to the outstanding Series C Preferred Stock with respect to the payment
of distributions or the distribution of assets upon voluntary or involuntary
liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the Corporation or reclassify any
authorized equity securities of the Corporation into any such senior equity
securities, or create, authorize or issue any obligation or security convertible
into or evidencing the right to purchase any such senior equity securities; or
(ii) amend, alter or repeal the provisions of the Charter (including these
Articles Supplementary), whether by merger or consolidation (in either case, an
"Event") or otherwise, so as to materially and adversely affect any right,
preference or voting power of the Series C Preferred Stock; provided, however,
that with respect to any such amendment, alteration or repeal of the provisions
of the Charter (including these Articles Supplementary) upon the occurrence of
an Event, so long as shares of the Series C Preferred Stock remain outstanding
with the terms thereof materially unchanged in any adverse respect, taking into
account that, upon the occurrence of an Event, the Corporation may not be the
surviving entity and such surviving entity may thereafter be the issuer of the
Series C Preferred Stock, the occurrence of any such Event shall not be deemed
to materially and adversely affect the rights, preferences or voting powers of
the Series C Preferred Stock; and provided further that any increase in the
amount of authorized Series C Preferred Stock or any other class or series of
the Corporation's equity securities, in each case ranking on a parity with or
junior to the Series C Preferred Stock with respect to the payment of



distributions and the distribution of assets upon voluntary or involuntary
liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the Corporation, shall not be deemed
to materially and adversely affect the rights, preferences or voting powers of
the Series C Preferred Stock.

                  (e) The foregoing voting provisions shall not apply if, at or
prior to the time when the action with respect to which such vote would
otherwise be required shall be effected, all outstanding Series C Preferred
Stock shall have been redeemed or called for redemption upon proper notice and
sufficient funds shall have been deposited in trust to effect such redemption.

         (7) Conversion. The Series C Preferred Stock is not convertible into or
exchangeable for any other property or securities of the Corporation.

         (8) Application of Article VII. The shares of Series C Preferred Stock
are subject to the provisions of Article VII of the Charter.

         (9) Status. Upon any redemption of shares of Series C Preferred Stock,
the shares of Series C Preferred Stock which are redeemed will be reclassified
as authorized and unissued shares of Preferred Stock, and the number of shares
of Series C Preferred Stock which the Corporation has the authority to issue
will be decreased by the redemption of shares of Series C Preferred Stock, so
that the shares of Series C Preferred Stock which were redeemed may not be
reissued.

                                       10

         (10) Information Rights. During any period in which the Corporation is
not subject to the reporting requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange
Act and any shares of Series C Preferred Stock are outstanding, the Corporation
shall (i) transmit by mail to all holders of Series C Preferred Stock, as their
names and addresses appear in the Corporation's record books and without cost to
such holders, copies of the annual reports and quarterly reports that the
Corporation would have been required to file with the Securities and Exchange
Commission (the "SEC") pursuant to the reporting requirements of Section 13 or
15(d) of the Exchange Act if the Corporation was subject to such Sections (other
than any exhibits that would have been required), and (ii) promptly upon written
request, supply copies of such reports to any prospective holder of Series C
Preferred Stock. The Corporation will mail the reports to the holders of Series
C Preferred Stock within 15 days after the respective dates by which the
Corporation would have been required to file the reports with the SEC if the
Corporation was subject to the reporting requirements of Section 13 or 15(d) of
the Exchange Act.

         (11) Exclusion of Other Rights.The shares of Series C Preferred Stock
shall not have any preferences, conversion or other rights, voting powers,
restrictions, limitations as to dividends or other distributions, qualifications
or terms or conditions of redemption other than those specifically set forth in
these Articles Supplementary. The shares of Series C Preferred Stock shall have
no preemptive or subscription rights.

         (12) Headings of Subdivisions. The headings of the various subdivisions
hereof are for convenience of reference only and shall not affect the
interpretation of any of the provisions hereof.

         (13) Severability of Provisions. If any preferences, conversion or
other rights, voting powers, restrictions, limitations as to dividends or other
distributions, qualifications or terms or conditions of redemption of the Series
C Preferred Stock set forth in the Charter is invalid, unlawful or incapable of
being enforced by reason of any rule of law or public policy, all other
preferences, conversion or other rights, voting powers, restrictions,
limitations as to dividends or other distributions, qualifications or terms or
conditions of redemption of Series C Preferred Stock set forth in the Charter
which can be given effect without the invalid, unlawful or unenforceable
provision thereof shall, nevertheless, remain in full force and effect, and no
preferences, conversion or other rights, voting powers, restrictions,
limitations as to dividends or other distributions, qualifications or terms or
conditions of redemption of Series C Preferred Stock herein set forth shall be
deemed dependent upon any other provision thereof unless so expressed therein.

         SECOND: The Shares have been classified and designated by the Board of
Directors under the authority contained in the Charter.

         THIRD: These Articles Supplementary have been approved by the Board of
Directors in the manner and by the vote required by law.

         FOURTH: The undersigned President of the Corporation acknowledges these
Articles Supplementary to be the corporate act of the Corporation and, as to all
matters or facts required to be verified under oath, the undersigned President
acknowledges that to the best of his
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knowledge, information and belief, these matters and facts are true in all
material respects and that this statement is made under the penalties for
perjury.

                  [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK]
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                IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Corporation has caused these Articles
Supplementary to be executed under seal in its name and on its behalf by its
Chief Executive Officer and attested to by its Secretary on this 24th day of
October, 2005.

ATTEST:                                 NEWCASTLE INVESTMENT CORP.

/s/ RANDAL A. NARDONE                   /s/ WESLEY R. EDENS               (SEAL)
- ------------------------------          ----------------------------------
Randal A. Nardone Secretary             Wesley R. Edens, Chief Executive Officer



                                                                     Exhibit 4.1

CERTIFICATE NO.                                                     SHARES
     1                                                               [  ]

                                [NEWCASTLE LOGO]

                           NEWCASTLE INVESTMENT CORP.
          A CORPORATION FORMED UNDER THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF MARYLAND
            THIS CERTIFICATE IS TRANSFERABLE IN THE CITY OF NEW YORK

                                                           CUSIP No. 65105M 30 6

         THIS CERTIFIES THAT

         or its registered assigns,
         is the owner of

              FULLY PAID AND NONASSESSABLE SHARES OF 8.05% SERIES C
                     CUMULATIVE REDEEMABLE PREFERRED STOCK,
                  LIQUIDATION PREFERENCE $25.00 PER SHARE, OF
                            NEWCASTLE INVESTMENT CORP
                               (the "Corporation")

TRANSFERABLE ONLY ON THE BOOKS OF THE CORPORATION BY THE HOLDER THEREOF IN
PERSON OR BY DULY AUTHORIZED ATTORNEY UPON SURRENDER OF THIS CERTIFICATE
PROPERLY ENDORSED. A STATEMENT IN FULL, OF ALL THE DESIGNATIONS, PREFERENCES,
QUALIFICATIONS, LIMITATIONS, RESTRICTIONS AND SPECIAL OR RELATIVE RIGHTS OF THE
SHARES OF EACH CLASS AUTHORIZED TO BE ISSUED, WILL BE FURNISHED BY THE
CORPORATION TO ANY SHAREHOLDERS UPON REQUEST AND WITHOUT CHARGE. THIS
CERTIFICATE IS NOT VALID UNLESS COUNTERSIGNED BY THE TRANSFER AGENT AND
REGISTRAR.

     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, THE CORPORATION HAS CAUSED THIS CERTIFICATE TO BE
EXECUTED ON ITS BEHALF BY ITS DULY AUTHORIZED OFFICERS.

     DATED:

            SECRETARY                          CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD

         THE CORPORATION WILL FURNISH TO ANY STOCKHOLDER ON REQUEST AND WITHOUT
CHARGE, A FULL STATEMENT OF THE INFORMATION REQUIRED BY SECTION 2-211(B) OF THE
CORPORATIONS AND ASSOCIATIONS ARTICLE OF THE ANNOTATED CODE OF MARYLAND WITH
RESPECT TO THE DESIGNATIONS AND ANY PREFERENCES, CONVERSION AND OTHER RIGHTS,
VOTING POWERS, RESTRICTIONS, LIMITATIONS AS TO DIVIDENDS AND OTHER
DISTRIBUTIONS, QUALIFICATIONS AND TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF REDEMPTION OF THE
STOCK OF EACH CLASS WHICH THE CORPORATION HAS AUTHORITY TO ISSUE AND (I) THE
DIFFERENCES IN THE RELATIVE RIGHTS AND PREFERENCES BETWEEN THE SHARES OF EACH
SERIES TO THE EXTENT SET, AND (II) THE AUTHORITY OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS TO
SET SUCH RIGHTS AND PREFERENCES OF SUBSEQUENT SERIES. THE FOREGOING SUMMARY DOES
NOT PURPORT TO BE COMPLETE AND IS SUBJECT TO AND QUALIFIED IN ITS ENTIRETY BY
REFERENCE TO THE CHARTER OF THE CORPORATION (THE "CHARTER"), AS MAY BE AMENDED
FROM TIME TO TIME, A COPY OF WHICH WILL BE SENT WITHOUT CHARGE TO EACH
STOCKHOLDER WHO SO REQUESTS. SUCH REQUEST MUST BE MADE TO THE SECRETARY OF THE
CORPORATION AT ITS PRINCIPAL OFFICE OR TO THE TRANSFER AGENT.

         THE SHARES REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE ARE SUBJECT TO RESTRICTIONS
ON BENEFICIAL AND CONSTRUCTIVE OWNERSHIP AND TRANSFER FOR THE PURPOSE OF THE
CORPORATION'S MAINTENANCE OF ITS STATUS AS A REAL ESTATE INVESTMENT TRUST
("REIT") UNDER THE INTERNAL REVENUE CODE OF 1986, AS AMENDED (THE "CODE"),
SUBJECT O CERTAIN FURTHER RESTRICTIONS AND EXCEPT AS EXPRESSLY PROVIDED IN THE
CHARTER, (I) NO PERSON MAY BENEFICIALLY OR CONSTRUCTIVELY OWN SHARES OF ANY
CLASS OR SERIES OF THE CORPORATION'S CAPITAL STOCK IN EXCESS OF 8.0 PERCENT OF
THE AGGREGATE VALUE OF THE OUTSTANDING SHARES OF ANY SUCH CLASS OR SERIES OF
CAPITAL STOCK OF THE CORPORATION UNLESS SUCH PERSON IS AN EXCEPTED HOLDER (IN
WHICH CASE THE EXCEPTED HOLDER LIMIT SHALL BE APPLICABLE); (II) NO PERSON MAY
BENEFICIALLY OR CONSTRUCTIVELY OWN CAPITAL STOCK THAT WOULD RESULT IN THE
CORPORATION BEING "CLOSELY HELD" UNDER SECTION 856(H) OF THE CODE OR OTHERWISE
CAUSE THE CORPORATION TO FAIL TO QUALIFY AS A REIT; AND (III) NO PERSON MAY
TRANSFER SHARES OF CAPITAL STOCK IF SUCH TRANSFER WOULD RESULT IN THE CAPITAL
STOCK OF THE CORPORATION BEING OWNED BY FEWER THAN 100 PERSONS. ANY PERSON WHO
BENEFICIALLY OR CONSTRUCTIVELY OWNS OR ATTEMPTS TO BENEFICIALLY OR
CONSTRUCTIVELY OWN SHARES OF CAPITAL STOCK WHICH CAUSES OR WILL CAUSE A PERSON
TO BENEFICIALLY OR CONSTRUCTIVELY OWN SHARES OF CAPITAL STOCK IN EXCESS OR IN
VIOLATION OF THE ABOVE LIMITATIONS MUST IMMEDIATELY NOTIFY THE CORPORATION. IF
ANY OF THE RESTRICTIONS ON TRANSFER OR OWNERSHIP ARE VIOLATED, THE SHARES OF
CAPITAL STOCK REPRESENTED HEREBY WILL BE AUTOMATICALLY TRANSFERRED TO A TRUSTEE
OF A TRUST FOR THE BENEFIT OF ONE OR MORE CHARITABLE BENEFICIARIES. IN ADDITION,
UPON THE OCCURRENCE OF CERTAIN EVENTS, ATTEMPTED TRANSFERS IN VIOLATION OF THE
RESTRICTIONS DESCRIBED ABOVE MAY BE VOID AB INITIO. ALL TERMS IN THIS LEGEND
HAVE THE MEANINGS DEFINED IN THE CHARTER, AS THE SAME MAY BE AMENDED FROM TIME
TO TIME, A COPY OF WHICH, INCLUDING THE RESTRICTIONS ON TRANSFER AND OWNERSHIP
WILL BE FURNISHED TO EACH HOLDER OF CAPITAL STOCK OF THE CORPORATION ON REQUEST
AND WITHOUT CHARGE.



         KEEP THIS CERTIFICATE IN A SAFE PLACE. IF IT IS LOST, STOLEN, OR
DESTROYED, THE CORPORATION WILL REQUIRE A BOND OF INDEMNITY AS A CONDITION TO
THE ISSUANCE OF A REPLACEMENT CERTIFICATE.

         The following abbreviations, when used in the inscription on the face
of this Certificate, shall be construed as though they were written out in full
according to applicable laws or regulations:

- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
TEN COM - as tenants in common   UNIF GIFT MIN ACT -_________Custodian________
                                                     (Cust)           (Minor)
- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
TEN ENT - as tenants by the entireties             under Uniform Gifts to Minors
- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
JT TEN  - as joint tenants with right of            Act______________________
          survivorship and not as tenants                    (State)
          in common
- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------

     Additional abbreviations may also be use though not in the above list.

FOR VALUE RECEIVED, ______________________ HEREBY SELL, ASSIGN AND TRANSFER UNTO

please insert social security or other identifying number of assignee:

- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
  (please print or typewrite name and address, including zip code, of assignee)

- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------

- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------

- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------

SHARES OF THE CAPITAL STOCK REPRESENTED BY THE WITHIN CERTIFICATES, AND DO
HEREBY IRREVOCABLY CONSTITUTE AND APPOINT

________________________________________________________________________________
ATTORNEY TO TRANSFER THE SAID STOCK ON THE BOOKS OF THE WITHIN NAMED CORPORATION
WITH FULL POWER OF SUBSTITUTION IN THE PREMISES.

DATED: _____________________

                   _____________________________________________________________
           NOTICE: THE SIGNATURE TO THIS ASSIGNMENT MUST CORRESPOND WITH
                   THE NAME AS WRITTEN UPON THE FACE OF THE CERTIFICATE IN EVERY
                   PARTICULAR WITHOUT ALTERATION OR ENLARGEMENT OR ANY CHANGE
                   WHATEVER.

     Signatures(s)
       Guaranteed:______________________________________________________________
                  THE SIGNATURE(S) SHOULD BE GUARANTEED BY AN ELIGIBLE GUARANTOR
                  INSTITUTION (BANKS, STOCKBROKERS, SAVINGS AND LOAN
                  ASSOCIATIONS AND CREDIT UNIONS WITH MEMBERSHIP IN AN APPROVED
                  SIGNATURE GUARANTEE MEDALLION PROGRAM), PURSUANT TO S.E.C.
                  RULE 17A -15.


